
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

October 16th, 1929 
 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, 
met in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Penberthy, Glassford, 
Bear, Hirons, Hall, Sievert, Rogers. City Manager Thompson, City 
Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk, Tomlinson were present. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held October 2nd were 
read and approved. 
 
 

Rettig Pkg. Co. City Ins. Mileage 
 
 The matter of charging the Rettig Packing Co. for 
transportation for the City Inspector in making trips to their 
plant for the purpose of examining meat products was brought up 
and discussed. City Manager Thompson was instructed to get in 
touch with Mr. Rettig and discuss this matter before any action 
is taken by the Council. 
 
 Several matters pertaining to the Municipal Airport were 
discussed. 
 
Airport 
 

 Councilman Glassford moved and Councilman Hirons seconded 
the motion that the City grant a lease to Mr. Young for the use 
of the landing field for student flying for one year - optional 
two years - at 5% of the tuition received by him with a minimum 
after January 1st, 1930 of $50.00 per month, subject to the 
approval of the City Attorney and the airport committee as to 
details, and subject to the approval of the next Council, in 
office after the first Monday in May, 1931. Motion carried. 
 
 Several matters pertaining to the 1930 budget were brought 
up and discussed. 
 
 There being no further business to come before the meeting, 
on motion of Councilman Penberthy, seconded by Councilman Bear, 

the meeting adjourned until Wednesday evening, October 30th, 
1929, at 7:30 o'clock P.M. 
 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 

 


